# Delabole Community Primary School Newsletter

December 2018

See this newsletter and more on our school website www.delaboleschool.org



Dear parents and carers,
This term our Value is **Perseverance** and
our enquiry Question is
'What matters the most, the journey or the
destination?'

Now we are almost on the brink of the Christmas break, we can at last relax a little and enjoy just being with the children for all the festive celebrations in school

It was such a delight to see the school come alive last week with so many crafts and activities for all to enjoy. Thank you so much if you supported this event – and thanks go especially to our marvellous FODs who managed to organise such a calm, enjoyable opportunity for the village community, with all proceeds going to much needed school funds. We don't yet have the final, final tally for the amount raised, but I think we may have exceeded £400! A fantastic event – well done and thank you to all.



## A Story of Peace at Christmas.

Thank you to all the parents and families who joined us at the Chapel for our very poignant celebration this year. It was a very simple but soulful performance in memory of the soldiers who sacrificed so much in the War 0f 1914-1918 and we hope that it helped you to connect with the true meaning of Christmas.







## **Christmas Jumper Day for Cornwall Air Ambulance**

The children have come to school looking fabulous in their festive jumpers and this is such a good cause so every little bit helps. If you forgot your pound coins today, it isn't too late. The bucket will be in the playground tomorrow too.

### **Christmas Party**

Children may bring in party clothes to change in to for the afternoon tomorrow, Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> December. Please remember that children will need to wear sensible shoes and something warm as they will be spending break periods on the playground – as usual! Children will have their lunch at a slightly earlier time but the afternoon will be given over to party games, activities and some food later in the afternoon. Father Christmas has promised that he will be dropping by which is very exciting for us all. Home time will be as usual.

## **Clubs in January**

We are currently drawing up a list of opportunities for the children and we will circulate new clubs with you at the start of next term. There will be a mixture of creative and sporting opportunities, as well as clubs designed to boost confidence and support progress in some areas of learning. There will be more information to follow.

We wish you all a fantastic Christmas and look forward to seeing you all in the new year.

Term 3 starts for children on Monday 7<sup>th</sup> January.

**Best Wishes** 

May 68

Sue Cox and the team

#### **Kev Dates**

Ney Dates	
Thursday 20th December	Fish & Chips or Pinwheel followed by Chocolate Krispy
Thursday 20th December	Christmas Party
Thursday 20th December	Last day of Term 2
Monday 7 <sup>th</sup> January	First day of Term 3
14 <sup>th</sup> January – 25 <sup>th</sup> January	Swimming - Classes 2, 3 and 4
28 <sup>th</sup> January – 8 <sup>th</sup> February	Swimming - Classes 1 and Foundation
Thursday 14 <sup>th</sup> February	Last day of Term 3
Monday 25 <sup>th</sup> February	First day of Term 4
Friday 5 <sup>th</sup> April	Last day of Term 4
Tuesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> April	First day of Term 5
Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> May	Bank Holiday
Tuesday 21 <sup>st</sup> –Friday 24 <sup>th</sup> May	Year 6 London Residential
Friday 24 <sup>th</sup> May	Last day of Term 5
Monday 3 <sup>rd</sup> June	First day of Term 6
Friday 7 <sup>th</sup> June	Community Cohesion Day – School closed
Monday 17 <sup>th</sup> – Wednesday 19 <sup>th</sup> June	Year 4 & Year 5 Porthpean Residential
Thursday 24 <sup>th</sup> July	Last day of Term 6